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"The Time Crunch - Making the Most of Time" is the subject
of TODAY'S Work and Family seminar. 12 noon to 1 p.m. in
PE 205. Take the time! (Lunches always welcome.)

^ T
O

D is the application deadline for the London Abroad
Contact persons are Mary Forestieri, ext. 2481,

TODAY

Program,

and Judy Dresser, ext. 2313.
A
y

"The Administrator's

is TODAY from 1 to

1200 Hwy. 99

689-6500, ext. 232.

Lane ESD's free awareness seminar.

Role in Enhancing Thinking Skills,
4 p.m. at Lane Education Service District,
North. Contact Barbara Awmiller,

tt

**************************************************************** *************

1 BRAINWORK NEEDED I

The class schedule is LCC's most important and expensive way of communicat
ing with students, prospective students, and the general community. We'd
like you to tell us what would make it better. A meeting will be held on
Monday, February 13, from 2 to 4 p.m. in the LCC Boardroom. Drop in
between 2 and 2:30 for refreshments and a look at schedules from other

schools. A brainstorming session will follow. Please put this date on
If you have ideas but can't attend, please send them in

Staff input is a critical part of this major review of the
want to hear from as many interested

Larry Warford, President's Office.

your calendar,

writing,
schedule's format and content, and we
staff members as possible.

OREGON'S VALENTINE: - 'T’UT? COMMUNITY COLLEGES

Governor Goldschmidt recently designated February 1989 as Community College
month, citing the role of community colleges in providing opportunities for
education that makes a difference" to over a quarter of a million

Governor's proclamation further commends
and for participating

Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement.

(I

Oregonians each year,
community colleges for helping to build communities
in the state's economic comeback.

The

FUTUREWORLD

Myths, Models, and Realities: Creating a Campus of the
Future" is the subject of a national teleconference sched

uled for Tuesday, February 7 in the LCC Boardroom. The
objective of the teleconference is to demonstrate some
information-age applications which can make a difference in
learning/teaching/research environments and to show how

strategic planning of information-age technologies can result
in significant benefits for faculty and students. The
teleconference is divided into modules as follows:

II

The Campus of the Future Project, Models and Experiences
Across the Nation,

8:15 - 10 a.m.:

Applications of
Technology for Institutional Development in the Informa
tion Age.

10:55 a.m.: Realities — Business Partnership Issues.
- 12 noon: Realities — Applications and the Technology at Work:

Campus Learning and Work Environment Improvements and
Distance Learning Applications.
Leveraging the Academic Opportunity — Academic Program
Implications.

You may attend all or part of the teleconference,
information, contact Judy Dresser, extension 2313.

and Strategic

10

11:10

12:30 - 1 p.m.:

For additional

ILOOK WHAT WE'RE DOING TO VALLEY RIVER CENTER |

Many departments are coming up with great ideas for their VRC displays.
Check it out! Flight Technology will fly several helicopters into the mall
area; Study Skills will do on-site computer testing of reading, writing and
vocabulary skills; and the Work Activity Center will offer shrink wrap
packaging to VRC customers. Joyce Kofford, Student Services, ext. 2313.



TOMORROW

Remember that TOMORROW,

Najtional Welfare Reform.
Act and its implementation in Oregon
for comments

call the Women's Program, ext.

February 2, is the day for the public forum on
An explanation of the National Welfare Reform

will be followed by an opportunity
and questions from the audience. For more information,

2352.

I BIRDS, PART III: THE LIBRARY
Carved birds by Peter Jensen will be on display just inside the main
entrance doors of LCC's library throughout the month of February.
Included in this year's exhibit is a carving of the extinct
Archaeopteryx. Also on display are carved miniature birds by Peter's
teacher, Florence Johnson, the "bird lady" of Quisset, Massachusetts.
Peter Jensen, English & Foreign Language, ext. 2419.

ARTISTIC LICENSE

Dig out that masterpiece because Denali wants to publish it. Faculty,
staff, the general public and students may submit writing, art and
phbtos for the ; winter issue of LCC's literary/art magazine,
deadline is this Friday, February 3.
the Denali office, CEN 479D and the Student Resource Center, Center
Building Lobby.

The

Submission forms are available at

I THANKS. . .1

The Multicultural Center, Campus Ministry, Student Health
Services, and the Women's Center recently donated funds to
buy rainbow ribbon to give away on the LCC campus. There were
other individual donations as well. We would like to thank

all who were interested in our rainbow ribbons and would like

to ask all departments to be creative and come up with their
own ribbons and/or ideas to combat racism in our community.
Connie Mesguita, Multicultural Center, ext. 2276.

Many thanks to the students in the Women's Center and the
many staff women who cut out over 250 felt letters to use on
banners for the Valley River Center exhibit. Special thanks
to Vicki Miller and Dee Dee Daudt for helping to cut a large
portion of the 90 banners needed,
appreciated.

Your work is more than

Charlene Blinn, Joyce Kofford and Bill Porter.

I SHIRT SHORT |

And speaking of Valley River Center, have your ordered your royal blue
polo shirt yet? Embroidered with the LCC logo and available in sizes
small through extra large, these high-quality shirts cost only $12.
Contact Jim Ellison, extension 2360.

i I FEDERAL GRANT DEADLINES I
Following are some federal grant deadlines that may be of interest to
faculty and staff:

April 1: Higher education in the humanities summer seminars
for secondary teachers (directors). (M73)

Informal science education. (N3)
April 15: Teacher preparation, NSF. (Nil)
April 17: Strengthening Institutions, Part A Till. (D81)

April 25: Media arts projects and centers. (M99)
Additional information may be found in a three-ring notebook in the
Grant Resource Library, located in the Learning Resource Center, Sara
Baz, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2268.

ADS

LOST - Antique Hawthorn women's wrist watch,
notify Don Ownbey, Library, ext.

If found on campus, please
2277 or 2220.

Photo of cheerleader in cafeteria last Monday around noon. If
ext. 2330.

LOST

found, contact Chuck, ASLCC,

FOR SALE - 1972 Mercury Monterey with A/C, radio, brand new water pump,
good tires. Clean, good cond., one owner. Two addl. studded tires and

two cases of oil incl. in $600 cost. Sharon Kealoha, 484-9155, 5-9 p.m.

FOR SALE

Dealer maintained.

1985 Honda 350X

$1250.
3-wheeler w/less than 100 hrs. of use.

Mark, 747-2423.
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A public forum, "National Welfare Reform and Oregon's
Response," is scheduled for TODAY from 1 to 4 p.m. in
FOR 308. Sponsor is LCCs Women's Program, ext. 2352.

TOdAMSubmission deadline for Denali is TOMORROW,

mission forms are available in Denali office, CEN
479 or at Student Resource Center, Second Floor, CEN.

Sub-

**************************************************************** **************

I INDUSTRIAL TRAINING IN THE INFORMATION AGE

Albert Rowe, Industrial Technology Welding instructor and CWE coordinator,
recently attended a Society of Manufacturing Engineers conference in Ann
Arbor, Michigan. With over 200 educators from two-year, four-year, and
post-graduate programs nationwide in attendance, the conference addressed

educational programs and curriculum in Computer Integrated Manufacturing
Automated Manufacturing. Albert believes the ideas and

at the conference can be easily integrated into
Technology program. He expects that sharing the

information with his students will encourage and stimulate them to welcome
new technology as they encounter it on the job. Finding that the

a fire" in him, Albert gives credit to the Industrial

Technolo^ Department for providing these kinds of opportunities for
instructional staff to upgrade their skills and knowledge.

(CIM) and

methodologies introduced
LCC * s Industrial

the

conference "relit

I WOMEN IN BUSINESS SEMINAR

There is still space available in the Central Oregon Coast Women in
Business Seminar to be held Friday and Saturday, February 10th and 11th, at
Driftwood Shores in Florence,

offered during these two days of intensive learning, sharing and discovery:
Owning Your Own Business, Marketing Yourself, Time Management,

Management, Resume Development, or Investing,
fee of $65 includes two lunches,
tuition, fees, and materials,
available from LCC's Siuslaw Area Center in Florence,
997-8444.

Participants may choose from six modules

Stress

Seminar

banquet dinner.
More information is

ROLE MODELS

Jacquee Belcher, Vice President for Instruction, will
be the featured speaker at a Girl Scout fundraiser next

Tuesday, February 7, from 5:30 to 7 p.m. at the Town
Club. This year's fundraising theme is "Seeds for

and a limited edition poster featuring quotes which address this
Quotes from both Jacquee and

Director of Institutional Research, Planning, and
were selected for inclusion in the poster and a brochure,

and young women on achieving success,
Julie's quote reads.

M
Success,
theme will be unveiled at the fundraiser.

Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts,
Evaluation,
Asked to provide advice to girls

Destiny is choice, not chance.Jacquee said,
"Embrace learning as a lifelong process of self renewal." Jacquee and Julie
also are featured in a slide show presentation designed to demonstrate that
membership in the Girl Scouts can sow
information or to arrange for a presentation of the slide show, call Mary
Unruh, LCC board member, at 485-5911.

It It

II seeds for success. II For more

i MR. PRESIDENTl

KLCC's news director Tripp Sommer has been elected 1989 president of the
Lane Press Club, an organization of sixty professional and teaching
journalists in Lane County. As president, Tripp will organize interactive
seminars on topics of local and regional interest to journalists and will
also be responsible for coordinating social activities for area
journalists. Tripp has been part of KLCC's news department for eight years
and was named news director eight months ago. He is a graduate of the
University of Oregon and winner of the 1988 Associated Press Award for best

use of sound in a feature story.

I



FEDERAL GRANT DEADLINES j
REVISITED !

For those of you who, like
I, found the information on
Federal grant deadlines in
the last Daily somewhat

cryptic, a clarification:
The "three-ring notebook" in
which the grant information
is compiled is called the
Guide to Federal Assistance,

It is located in the Grant

Resource Library of the
Learning Resource Center.
My descriptions of the
grants were followed by
numbers

these are the

in this notebook

further information can be

found,

editor, ext.
yelling).
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Enjoy brunch with a special friend or sweetheart!
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VALLEY RIVER CENTER—HERE WE COME!

Moire great ideas from those who will be at the Valley River Center open
house on February 11 and 12: Financial Aid will offer that much-needed
assistance in completing financial aid forms for the 1989-90 academic
year; Health Occupations will test for pulmonary function and measure
height and weight; and Agriculture Industrial Technology will roll in a
tractor. Will you be joining in the fun? If you have time to spare,

for volunteers for the general
Joyce Kofford, Student

Charlene Blinn is still looking
information booth. Call her at ext. 2204.

Services, ext. 2313.

IN THE CAFETERIA NEXT WEEK

THURSDAYMONDAY TUESDAY FRIDAYWEDNESDAY

Chic Noodle

WaverXy Cheese tl 77
Chili

Ci■ Broccoli

Country Lima
Chili

Minestroni * 5

Herbed Onion < 33

Chili

Lemony Chicken 13
French Onion

Chili

I earty Veg Chowder

Split Pea
Chili

Country Cr. Ham /Corn
Bread

Seaside Sub

Taco Ooe # 17

Parmesan Chicken Swiss Steak I 29 Roast Pork Baked Fish W/Sauce

« 33 Pizza

Cubed Steak on Rye <53

Chef Salad San ● 3

Grilled Han 4 Cheese

Pizza

leat Ball Sand.

Pizza Burger

I'hicken Salad San *20

Creamed Peas s Onions

Mixed ?eg
Browned Potatoes

Corn Saute

Brussell Sprouts
Noodles

Buttered Carrots

Cauliflower /Cr.Sauce

Mashed Potatoes

Yellow Squash
Green Beans

Mashed Potatoes

Carrot 4 Broccoli

Lima Beans

Rice

Mexi Cass. Quick Beef Stroganooff Skillet Chicken Saute/
Rice I 1

Chicken Lasagna Stir Fry Beef & Vetabli
/Rice

● 9

Potato Cass Vegetable Pry Broccoli Soufle Rice Pilaf « 29 Creamey Brussel Sprout:

Country Cr. Ham /Con
Bread

Parmesan Chicken Swiss Steak Roast Pork Baked Fish W/Sauce
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Board of Education meets TONIGHT in the LCC

Possible name changes for the
LOG'S

Boardroom (ADM 216),
Florence and Cottage Grove Centers will be considered.

An awards ceremony honoring the vocational educator(s)
of the year and the outstanding advisory committee
member is TONIGHT in the LCC Boardroom,

outside the Boardroom begins at 6:30 p.m.; awards will
special focus session" from

For more information, contact Bill
Vocational-Technical Education, ext. 2100.

Daily Mass for Lent will begin TODAY, Ash Wednesday, starting at 12 noon in
PE 214. Contact Mama Crawford, Campus Ministry, ext. 2814, for more
information.

Reception

be presented as part of
7 to 7:30 p.m.
Porter,

M

**************************************************************** *************

STORMY WEATHER

When LCC is closed due to inclement weather,
closure applies to most staff as well as
President Jack Carter says that closure announce
ments will mention that staff are to report in those
rare instances when that may be appropriate.
Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2303.

the

students.

CALL FOR BLOOD DONORS

Lane Memorial Blood ' Bank's mobile unit will be on campus Friday, February
10, from 12 noon to 3 p.m. It will be parked in a new location on the
north side of the cafeteria across from Bristow Square (the grassy area).
The ice and snow of the past week have strained our community's blood
supply, and your donation is badly needed.
Student Health, ext. 2665.

For an appointment, call

BLACK HISTORY MONTH

KLCC began a series of four specials celebrating February as Black History
Month last Sunday at 8 p.m. The program for Sunday, February 12, will be
"Black Wordsmiths: Zora Neale Hurston." Hurston was a

anthropologist, and novelist.
"Conversations in a Black Barbershop,
barbershop where the discussion focuses on a wide range
program for February 26 will be announced later this month. All of these
specials air at 8 p.m., Sundays on Radio Arts Programming. Other special
programs will also be featured at times during the month on KLCC's news
shows. Gayle Chisholm, KLCC, ext. 2484.

black folklorist.
Scheduled for Sunday, February 19, is

Spend an evening in a black
of subjects. The

M

I OUR CLASSY CLASS SCHEDULE |

Ideas are needed for the class schedule, LCC's most important and expensive
way of communicating with students, prospective students, and the general
community. Come to a meeting on Monday, February 13, from 2:30 until 4
p.m. with your suggestions for what would make it better. Drop in between
2 and 2:30 p.m. for refreshments and a look at schedules from other

schools. A brainstorming session will follow. Please put this date on
If you have ideas but can't attend, please send them in

Staff input is a critical part of this major review of the
schedule's format and content, and we want to hear from as many interested
staff members as possible. Larry Warford, President's Office.

your calendar,
writing.

i TIE A STRING I

Be sure you have the retirement reception honoring Mildred
Holly, Curriculum Specialist in Curriculum Approval, on

your calendar for this Friday, February 10, from 1 to 2 p.m.
in the LCC Boardroom. Mildred has been hiking the stairs
at LCC since 1975 and will continue the tradition with a

little hiking in New Zealand after her retirement. Bill
Porter, Vocational-Technical Education, ext. 2100.



I TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES [

Portland State University is offering two seminars that may be of
interest to LCC faculty and staff:

* The New Supervisor/Manager is designed for persons who have
recently assumed responsibilities as supervisors and managers.

Paul Kenmoen will conduct the seminar on Wednesday, March 15.

* Office employees who wish to increase their productivity may
find Getting Things Done At The Office beneficial. This

seminar is scheduled for Monday, March 27, and will be
conducted by Dr. Barry Shane.

Both seminars will be presented from 8:30 a.m.
at the Holiday Inn. The fee for either seminar
or $80 per participant if four or more from
attend. Early registration is suggested,
and registration forms, contact Trish Kocher in Personnel, ext.

until 4:30 p.m. in Eugene
is $85 per participant
the same organization

For additional information

2583.

AN OFFER YOU CAN*T REFUSE

Faculty members: graduation plans are underway,
how special they feel when their instructors attend
This year's graduation ceremony will be held on Friday, June 2,

in the Exhibit Hall of the Lane County Fairgrounds where there's
But you need to make plans early to share

in your students* special day. Contact the Bookstore before April 15 to
order or reserve your cap, gown, and hood. Sally Meadow, Student
Activities, ext. 2336.

Students have expressed
their graduation,

at 7:30

p.m.

lots of room for everybody!

SINCE YOU ASKED	

Adults and children who visit the Mathematics Department*s
booth at Valley River
challenged to use objects to solve math problems of
varying complexity. Health and Physical Education will be
displaying white water rafting equipment and dispensing
Fitness for Life advice,

immortality may be to follow Mass Communication's roving
camera around the mall; they'll be recording the event on

videotape. Joyce Kofford, Student Services, ext. 2313.

Center this weekend will be

And your best opportunity for

I CHEAP STUFF I

Printing and Graphics has added a large supply of scratch pads in
various sizes and colors to its inventory. This is a deal that's just
too good to pass up—check out the prices!

One dozen..

Two dozen..

Three dozen

Submit a Printing and Graphics order form and then just sit back and
wait for delivery.

$1.20
$2.00

$2.70

ADS

IT'S DAFFODIL TIME AGAIN! March 3 will be Daffodil Day at LCC. You may
remember that this sale is the annual fundraiser for the Lane County
Chapter of the American Diabetes Association and supports diabetes
research, education, and detection. The money you contribute not only
brightens your day but also helps in the search for a cure for this
serious disease. Flowers are priced at $1.50 for a bunch of 10 and may
be ordered by calling Sally Gover, ext. 2576 or 683-5203 evenings. The
daffodils will be ready for pickup in a booth in the cafeteria on
Friday, March 3, from 11 a.m, until 1 p.m,
cautioned to place their orders early—so call now before you forget!

Prospective buyers are

FOR SALE: Several dozen turned alder columns; 5" x 25"; $3 each. Bill

Burrows, Social Science, ext. 2265 or 2427.

HOUSE/PETSITTER NEEDED: First
sitter pays utilities,
evenings and weekends
688-9572 from 9 a.m. until noon.

of April thru end of May. Free rent but
Must love pets and be willing to spend most

with them. References required. Peggy Bloom,
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for Lent is TODAY and TOMORROW in

noon. Mama Crawford,
Daily Mass
PE 214 beginning at 12
Campus Ministry, ext.

robAV
2814.

Pick up your polo shirt TOMORROW between 9:30 and 11:30
a.m. in FOR 302. Personal checks should be made out to

LCC. Intercampus order forms should credit account
#101-41230-01. Jim Ellison, Liberal Arts and
Telecommunications, ext. 2360.

I'ToMoeje.ouJ ●
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The retirement reception for Mildred Holly
from 1 to 2

Vocational-Technical Education, ext. 2100.

is TOMORROW

Bill Porter,
^0

in the LCC Boardroom. 9
p.m.

aj

Lane Memorial Blooooodbank's mobile

TOMORROW from noon to 3

2665, for an appointment.
**************************************************************** ***********

unit will be at LCC

Call Student Health, ext.p.m.

I PHENOMENAL PHOTOGRAPHY

Nontraditional approaches^ to photography will be explored in "New
Directions in Photography," a show which opens Monday, February 13, and
runs through March 10 in the Art Department Gallery. Current works of the
following Oregon artists will be featured: Jeff Baldwin, Andrea Benson, Ron

Finne, Craig Hickman, Mary Ann Johns, Susie Morrill, Byard Pidgeon, Dan
Powell, Terri Warpinski, and Carol Westlake. Susie Morrill is an
instructor in the Mass Communication Department. For these artists, the
photographic image is only the starting point from which exciting new
directions are sure to evolve. Gallery hours are 8 a.m. to 10 p.m., Monday
through Thursday, and 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Friday. David Joyce, English and
Foreign Language/Mass Communication, ext. 2416 or 2474,

[TORCH SONG I

The University of Oregon's Emerald Board has donated approximately $15,000
in computer equipment to The Torch. This equipment is similar to that used
by weekly newspapers and is providing excellent training for students and
Torch staff. For more information, contact Pete Peterson, Staff Advisor to
The Torch, ext. 2474 or 2655,

^neak^>reviewS^
Although we've all been a little chilly lately, LCC's Valley
River Center open house promises to be HOT. If you will have
some time this weekend, join other volunteers at the
community information booths. You will assist the public by
answering general questions and giving directions to exhibits
and demonstrations. Your help, smile and enthusiasm will be
appreciated. If you can work a two-hour time block, call

Charlene Blinn, Counseling, ext. 2204.

Sneak previews of some more exciting exhibits: KLCC will
challenge visitors to test their knowledge of the station;
new computer technology that our present and future mechanics
will be using will be
Department's booth; the public
peer at live specimens through

on display in
will have an opportunity to
a microscope at the Science

Department booth; Admissions will assist people in completing
LCC applications; Counseling will administer computer career

testing; and there will be live performances in the Gazebo
all day long. Joyce Kofford, Student Services. ext. 2313.

the Mechanics



! ALL THE NEWS THAT*S NEWS FROM KLCC j

The people at KLCC have been busy making changes and additions,
including:

i * Significant changes in their program schedule. Some shows have
been moved and others have undergone name changes. New shows include:

**Afropop, a nationally produced program featuring the music
of contemporary Africa;

**Sunday Brunch, a new call-in show highlighting family
issues, hosted by KLCC volunteer, John Glassburner; and

**Radio Arts Programming, featuring a potpourri of
high-quality comedy, drama, and arts programs.

* Plans for a new 3000-watt noncommercial FM station at Otter Crest

near Newport. KLCC currently serves Lincoln County with a translator.
Because of the transmission limitations of translators, KLCC has decided
to!improve service to the coastal region by providing a full-service
transmitter. The station has applied for a grant from the National
Telecommunications and Information Administration. If received, the

The remaining cost will be fundedgrant will fund 75% of the project,
frbm a variety of sources including other grants and fundraising in
Lii^coln County.

* Installation of a translator in the Sisters/Black Butte area.

This translator will serve a population of about 5,000. Listen in on
90j3 FM if you are traveling east.

* The addition of issue-oriented news coverage from Salem while the
State Legislature is in session. KLCC and the members of the Consortium
of Public Radio in Oregon are funding this public radio bureau with

Reporter Stephanie Nutt has been hired to
basis, supplying consortium member

KLCC is providing

business underwriting,
operate the bureau on a part-time
stations with daily reports and weekly wrap-ups.
equipment for the capitol coverage.

It has been reported that a larger percentage of people in Lane County
and parts of Douglas County listen to public radio than in any other
part of the nation. Nine percent of all radio listeners are tuned in to
KLCC and KWAX in Eugene and KSOR in Ashland at any given time. Program
Diifector Don Hein reports that the KLCC usually has about 30,000 to
33,000 people tuned in. In making the numerous changes highlighted
above, the station is endeavoring to persuade listeners to stay tuned
longer and to tune in more often.

! ADS I

GIRL SCOUT COOKIES are coming soon! Place orders for your old favorites
starting Saturday, February 11. Cookies will be delivered after
March 15. Laura Hangsleben, Records Management, 485-8391 from 3-5 p.m.

First of April through end of May.
Must love pets and be willing to spend most

Peggy Bloom,

HOUSE/PETSITTER NEEDED:

but sitter pays utilities,
evenings and weekends with them.
688-9572 from 9 a.m. until noon.

Free rent

References required.
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"New Directions in Photography" opens TODAY in the Art
Department Gallery. Curator for the show is David Joyce,
ext. 2416 or 2474. TTO^AV \
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revisions to

2:30

2 p.m. for refreshments
other

Brainstorming session for
schedules is TODAY starting at
Boardroom. Arrive by

schedules from

future class

in the LCC

and a look
p.m.

T

schools.at
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The Daily Mass for Lent is TODAY and TOMORROW in PE 214 at
12 noon. Mama Crawford, Campus Ministry, ext. 2814. 'i- cf-

**************************************************************** ************

VOCATIONAL EDUCATION AWARDS I

Two LCC instructors and a local businessman were recognized for their
contributions to vocational education in an awards ceremony on February 8,

Named as outstanding vocational educators for 1988-89 were Dixie
Maurer-Clemons, CWE coordinator in the Science Department since 1973; and
Kelly McGean, a lead instructor in the Small Business Development Center.
Larry Stegall, chairman of LCC's Diesel Technology Advisory Committee, was
honored as outstanding advisory committee member for 1988-89. Enthusiasm,
creativity, initiative, and contributions to the promotion of vocational
education were among the factors considered in making these selections.
Bill Porter, Vocational-Technical Education, ext. 2100.

ASCHIM NEW COMMUNICATIONS SPECIALIST |~

Joan Aschim, public relations director for
the Lane County Chapter of ^erican Red
Cross, becomes LCC's news release/Daily
editor on February 22. She succeeds Diane
Prokop, who transferred to Computer

Services. The position has been filled in the interim, first by Vicki
Miller, who accepted a permanent position in Printing/Graphics; and of late
by Cheryl Alonso, formerly with KLCC. Continue to send your Daily items to
Cheryl through February 21. Joan will be on campus on a part-time basis to
handle media relations beginning today and will assume full-time duties on
February 22. Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2303.

I SHE'S GOT AN APPOINTMENT I

instructor and CWE/program coordinator in LCC's Early
Education Program, has been appointed by Governor Neil

to serve on Oregon's Commission on Child Care. Linda will
serve a two-year term as one of 21 commissioners. As a commissioner, she
will administer grant monies and advise the administration and the state
Legislature on childcare matters. She recently testified before the Oregon
Senate Labor Committee, urging lawmakers to pass the new minimum wage bill.
Linda makes regular appearances on KMTR's Oregon At 5, reporting on child
care issues and offering advice to parents. You can catch her on February
22, March 8 and March 22.

Linda Riepe,
Childhood

Goldschmidt

NOT TAKEN FOR GRANTED

Peter DeFazio and Ron Wyden will beU.S. Reps,
present during a ceremony on February 14 when the Small
Business the Oregon Small

(OSBDCN) $741,000
Twenty OSBDCN

centers operate in Oregon—one at each community
college and the others at state colleges—to provide
business counseling, training, information, and
referrals to Oregon's small businesses. Vice President
for Instruction Jacqueline Belcher will accept the

of the centers in Room 202 of the Downtown Center

Community Conference Center. The ceremony is scheduled for 10 to 11:30 a.m.

Administration grants
Business Development Center Network
to continue its small business programs.



I DR. WARFORD, WE PRESUME I

Executive Dean Larry J. Warford earned the right to call himself "Dr.
Warford" after successfully defending his Ph.D. dissertation at the
University of Oregon last week,
community colleges.
League for Innovation in the Community College.

His topic was contract training at
He based it on a Delphi survey of members of the

IF YOU ARE LEAVING...

Deadlines for completed applications
Term Leave are as follows:

for Professional Development Short

February 27 **

April 3**

May 1 ****

** May 26 **

Applications should be submitted six weeks prior to the first day of
leave. For more information or application forms, contact Roxanne
Flowerday, Study Skills, ext. 2440.

j THE DREAM LIVES
Posters from this year*s Martin Luther King event, "The Dream'Lives,
are still available FREE from ASLCC. Contact Michael Stewart in CEN 479

or call him on ext. 2335.

M

Ads
DESPERATE! The Chicano Affairs Center desperately needs
migrant workers in Lane County. They can be dropped
office in Room 139 of the Downtown Center or at the

Center, 676 Polk St., Eugene,
ext. 2253.

blankets for

off in the ESL

Chicano Affairs

Patty Fahy, English as a Second Language,

FOR SALE: Plane ticket; round trip to Phoenix, Az, leaving February 15
atj2:15 a.m. $250 value; asking $100. Elaine, Student Records, ext.
2213; or Patty, 942-8004.

FOR SALE; Farm fresh eggs. $1.00/dozen. Carol, ext. 2847.

FOR SALE: GIRL SCOUT COOKIES—Place orders for your old favorites to be
delivered after March 15. Laura Hangsleben, Records Management,
485-8391 from 3-5 p.m.

WANTED: Compact disc player owners who are interested in temporary disc
exchanges. Tim Blood, Counseling, ext. 2243.

NEXT WEEK IN THE CAFETERIA

FRIDAYTHURSDAYMONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY

Thr«e Bean * 2B

Turkey Gumbo
Chili

Zuccini s Herbs I 8

Meat Ball Soup ● 17
Chili

Vegecatis Beef
Cream of Mushroom

Chili

Dutch Vegetable f 49

Sea Shell Soup
Chili

Clam Chowder

Turkey Gumbo

Chili

Chicken Fried Steak/

Gravy

Open Face Hot Beef
San.

Super Sandwich # 55

Lemony Chicken ^eal Parmesan )oast Beef Captains Platter

Monte Cristo San Cheese & Turkey San Pizza Hawaiian San.

Pizza Patty Melt Cheese Dream Beef Eater

Creamed Carrots W/

Oregano * 60
Buttered Peas

Mashed Potatoes

Zuccini Buttered Spinach Swiss Green Beans * 81 Glazed Carrots & Onion

«23

Brussell SproutsMixed Vegetables
Oven Browned Potatoes

Peas 6 Corn Mix

lashed Potatoes

iuttered Beets

Tamale Pie Beef G Noodle Bake loteh-Potch 455 Chicken Pot Pie Layered Beef Cass <59

Stir Fried Medley I 3‘ English Omelet Jutty Rice Patty Cuccinni Cass. Tomato Spinach Bake IK

Chicken Fried Steak Lemony Chicken Veal Parmesan <oast Beef Captains Platter
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The debriefing meeting for coordinators and participants at Valley River
Center open house is TODAY from 4 to 5 p.m. in the LCC Boardroom. Judy
Cerkony from Valley River Center will be there. Come and share your
feelings about what was good and what was bad about the open house. What
can be done differently next time? Should there be a next time? Joyce
Kofford, Student Services, ext. 2315.

Daily Mass for Lent will be TODAY and TOMORROW in PE 214

beginning at noon.

Admissions inservice day is TOMORROW, February 17. Limited
office and phone coverage will be available.
Admissions/Registration, ext. 2685.

/AlObSharon Moore,

MONDAY, February 20, is a HOLIDAY—President's Day—for ^
students and staff of LCC. Take a well-deserved break. The ^
next Daily will be published Tuesday, February 21.
********************************************** ***************** ****^^^^^1^?***

I THE budget!

staff. Interim President Jack Carter says LCC
from its budget for the year beginning July 1. About

$750,000 will come from direct instructional budgets, and the other quarter
million from instructional support. Administrative Services, Student
Services, and the President's Office. Options to cutting back do not
appear viable at this time, A full copy of his letter is attached.

As part of the budget process for FY89-90, budget managers were asked to

submit program adjustment requests. This is money that would be used to
meet the higher costs of present activities or to enhance them so as to get
the job done more adquately.
amount available for allocation is

Institutional Advancement, ext. 2303.

In a February 14 letter to
must cut $1 million

The requests totaled $2.4 million,
expected to be $250,000.

The

Larry Romine,

LCC BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING REPORT |
Richard Romanek of Electronics and Edward W. Seabloom of Mathematics, both
21-year LCC faculty members, will retire at the end of the college year.
Each helped shape both the institution and their respective departments.
LCC's Board of Education accepted their resignations during the board
meeting on February 8 and commended them for their

In other business, the Board approved a $50,000 loan from the Bookstore to

Food Services so that the latter can buy 18 vending machines and take over
that service from a nonperforming vendor. Profits will be used to repay
the loan. Name of the Cottage Grove and Florence outreach centers were

changed to Lane Community College at Cottage Grove and Lane Community
College, Siuslaw Center at Florence. Hufford Construction of Portland won

a $99,425 contract for building beam repair in the Auto/Diesel building.
Pepsi-Cola of Eugene will sell soft drinks to Food Services at $7.50 a
case. Computerland of Portland won a $34,445 contract to supply computer
equipment and software to Printing/Graphics. Student Tiffeney Ross was
appointed to the Graphic Design Advisory Committee. New member on the LCC

Budget Committee is ex-ASLCC President Cindy Weeldreyer of Cottage Grove.
Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2303.

fWE'VE GOT THOSE OL' WINTER TERM UPS AND DOWNS I
Enrollment this winter term, compared to winter 1988, is up
16% in

Business. It's also

Mathematics, Flight Technology, Central Area Center, Health
Occupations and
occurred in

Communication.

dated January 23,
Six-hundred sixty-seven students
sections during fall term; 718 students are registered this
term in 34 sections.

Advancement, ext. 2303.

service.

Art and Applied Design, 12% in Science, and 9% in
up in lesser amounts in Health & PE,

Industrial Technology. Small decreases
Mechanics, Data Processing, and Mass
In a report on Weekend College enrollment

total enrollment is up for winter term,
were registered for 25

Larry Romine, Institutional



I ELECTRONIC EXTRAVAGANZA I

In its third annual celebration of electronic music.
Arts Department will present "Electronic Artistry *89
Saturday, February 24 and 25.
Fraser and Don Muro, will perform and present workshops. Workshops will
be held on Friday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. A multi-media concert will be
presented at 8 p.m. on both Friday and Saturday evenings,
information, contact the Performing Arts Department, ext. 2209.

LCC's Performing
next Friday and

Two nationally known guest artists, Jill

ti

For more

n^TIONAL VOCATIONAL EDUCATION WEEK--IT'S NOWl I
This week is National Vocational Education Week,

education awards ceremony last week and the open house at Valley River
Center gave LCC an opportunity to showcase our institution, ourselves,
and our programs. Almost 16 million Americans are enrolled in public
vocational education programs in more than 26,000 institutions that
prepare two million workers each year for the marketplace. Let's hope
our continued visibility in the community will keep LCC's enrollment
climbing in both vocational/technical and academic programs!

The vocational

I A JOB WELL DONE! I

the Valley River open house is behind us, I want to take a
of the people in Printing and

I'm sure that I was not the only one asking for things for
to the open house. I received total

in that office in spite of a number of other
time (such as the spring schedule).

else for doing a SUPER JOB under a great
Don Strahan, Cottage Grove Center, 942-8328.

Now that

moment to acknowledge the efforts
Graphics.
Vailley River during the week prior
cooperation from everyone
projects hitting them at the same
Thanks to Gary and everyone
deal of pressure.

TELEPHONE BOOK EXCHANGE

directories haveEugene-Springfield telephone
arrived and will be available for departments to pick up over

the next two weeks (February 13
available afternoons

The 1989

24). The books will be
at the Warehouse, as will a recycling

For more information, contact Donna
2565.

bin for your old books.
Morgan, Campus Services, ext.

FAREWELL TO FRAN

Frances Summers will be leaving LCC as of the end of February. She
began working for the college in July 1969 as a clerk in Purchasing
Seirvices and transferred to Financial Services in early 1976 as an
accounts payable bookkeeper. Although her official last day of work is
February 28, Fran will be enjoying her last couple of weeks as an LCC
employee by taking vacation leave. She requested that a campus-wide
farewell reception not be held, and Financial Services has honored her
request. We would, however, like to thank Fran for her years of service
to| LCC and to wish her the best.

For the time being, the accounts payable section of Financial Services
will be staffed by Debra Houts and Zendra Haga. Zendra will be handling
vendor accounts falling in the alphabet between A and H, in addition to
processing all staff travel. Senior Companions, classroom training, and
RSVP reimbursements. Debra will handle all vendor accounts between I

and Z. Kay Malmberg, ext. 2594.

I FUNERAL NEXT WEEK I

John Langan, father of Carol Smith, Director of Purchasing, died on
Monday, February 13. Funeral services will be conducted at 10 a.m. next

Mohday, February 20, at the Lane Memorial Gardens Funeral Home.

SPEECH AND WRITING CONTEST

Due to a lack of submissions, the Martin Luther King essay and speech
contest has been reopened. The deadline for submissions is now Tuesday,
February 21, at 5 p.m, in CEN 479. First prizes of $50 and second
prizes of $25 will be awarded in both categories. A short mention by
instructors to their students would be appreciated. For further
information, contact Michael Stewart or Randy Brown, ASLCC, ext. 2335.

I ADS 1	

WANTED: RECYCLE PAPER. To arrange for drop-box and pick up, contact Jim
Dieringer, Campus Ministry, ext. 2850.

WOMENS PACE LAP-A-THON

battered women
Help support services for

swimmer. Wes

Chamberlain will be swimming for Health and PE Dept, and is looking for
sponsors. For more information, call Sue Thompson or Wes at ext. 2545.

on February 25.
and children by swimming or sponsoring a
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THE DAILY publi^ed for the statf of Lane Community College
Chervl Alonso, Editor, Ext. 2591

New THIS MONTH in the Library:
The Raineesh Chronicles
Black Macho and the Myth of the

Superwoman, Michele Wallace
For the Record: From Wall Street

To Washington, Donald T. Regan

**************************************************************** ***********

SMALL BUSINESS GRANT MAY BE THE LAST i

The $741,000 federal grant awarded to the Oregon Small Business Development
Center Network (OSBDCN) based on LCC*s Downtown Center will be the last if
the Bush administration budget passes, according to comments of U.S. Rep.
Ron Wyden during the grant presentation ceremony on February 14.
zeroes out the SBDC program; but dollar for dollar, it's the best economic

Rep. Peter
This year's

II

(Bush)

development tool in Oregon," said Wyden. Both he and U.S.
DeFazio are fighting to overturn the budget recommendation,
grant was the sixth consecutive award by the federal Small Business
Administration to the OSBDCN. Joan Aschim, Inst. Advancement, ext. 2591.

I CHANGE OF SCENERY FOR USA^
The national headquarters of the United States Apprenticeship Association
(USAA) will soon move to Eugene from Madison, Wisconsin, as Carl Horstrup,
department head for LCC's Industrial Technology Programs, becomes the

association's executive secretary. The USAA is a private membership
organization set up to promote apprenticeship training opportunities
nationwide. Among other duties, Carl will publish a monthly newsletter for
members and maintain a conference speakers' list. For more information,
contact Carl Horstrup, Industrial Technology Programs, ext. 2843.

I ON TEACHING AND INFORMATION I

The "Campus of the Future" national teleconference that was picked up on
February 7 by LCC included a number of interesting ideas and
comments—among them these:

On the teaching role: People make teaching/learning happen; technology

is only a tool. Technology will convey much of the information.
Faculty members will help students analyze, interpret, and think
about how to apply it.

On information: The key word is networking,
broad-based and very complex,
owned by individuals. Its
sharing, and being public.

Larry Romine, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2591.

Information is

It's a college-wide resource not
successful use depends on openness.

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS TO VISIT

About 100 area high school students will visit LCC on Tuesday, February 28,
to learn what day at college is like. Judith Gabriel, College High coordi
nator, is arranging the visit by some of the students enrolled in
winter term college transfer

classes conducted at various high
schools. Larry Romine, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2591.

KUDOS FROM VALLEY RIVER CENTER

Bill Porter

Dlroccor

Lea* Cii—jolty Collet*
4000 B. 30th At*.

Eut*ne, Oregon 9740S

Pebnierr 13. 1909

POTATO FLAKE PROFITS AND YOU

Miles Willard will deliver a brown

bag talk entitled
Innovation" on Monday, February 27,
from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at the
Downtown Center,

potato flakes for instant mashed
potatoes and all the snack products
for Keebler's. He will focus on how

to use creativity to make a small
business more profitable. For more
information or to register, contact
the Small

Center, ext. 2255.

Profiting From
M

Deer Bill, Joyce 4 Cberlene:

1 Just «ant*4 Co take Che clae Co thank each ot yon, and eh* ecaff
ac Lane CoMtnlCy College for a Job well don*. I couldn'c have
been nor* pleaaed.

Willard invented

Your open house, 1 believe, wee a success. One that all of us can
be proud of. He are sclll gecclog cosmocs on aU your efforts, and
eh* crowds were favorable for everyone.

1 would Ilka to m*c with you la tha near future to discuss Che over
all event and sea whac we can do Co naka Ic beccer.

intelaClona Co avaryons for a very succssafal-weekaad.

Business Development

Judy Cerkoney

Marketing Director



! THAT LEAVE SITUATION

Deadlines for completed
for

WRenaissance Room

applications
Professional Development
Short Term Leave are as

follows:

W

VIVA ITALIANC!
LUNCH BULLET

W
w
ir February 27

April 3
May 1

May 26

Applications should be
submitted six weeks prior
to the first day of

For more informa-

application
contact Roxanne

Study Skills,

W
Open 11:30-1:30

irAntipasto

Garden Saladir
ir

$5.00

ir
Lasagne

Chicken Parmlglana
leave,

tion

forms,

Flowferday,
ext.

irir
or

Caizone

irir Fettudne with White Clam Sauce

2440.

Garlic Bread

zirCannoll

irSpianni

Zuppa Inglese
ir

ir I RENAISSANCE STAR I

Congratulations to Teresa
Fonnesbeck

selected

■hi
BiTiTitiTil
rnii
IHII

in]
nni

Join us for a great meal, soft lights and music

^ Honda!. February 27 in the Renaissance Room.
For Reservations call Ext. 2697

on

for being
Student of the

Term for the winter

quarter. Teresa is a
first year student in the
Culinary, Food Service
and Hospitality Program.
She was selected by her
fellow

presented the award at
the Classical Cuisine

Dinner on February 9.

“t
ir

MCNBAT ir

LEB. WMilw andstudents

PadsI
Camera - 35mm K-1000 w/leather case, 1:2 - 50mm lens,

85B filter, and two 52mm polarizing filters.
All for $225. Call Steve

FOR SALE: Pentax

skylight filter.
Also Pentax 1:4

Evans, ext.

52mm

- 200mm telephoto lens.
2453 or 687-2150.

order now for Lane County Diabetes
$1.50 per bunch of 10. Available for

in the cafeteria. Sally

LAST CALL FOR DAFFODILS! Place your
Association daffodil fundraiser,

pick up March 3, 1989, from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.
Cover, ext. 2576.

use in Womenspace
cassettes. Sue Thompson,

DONATIONS NEEDED: Children*s records and tapes to

Children*s Program. New or used, records or
Health/PE, ext. 2271 or 2215, or 689-4487.

THIS WEEK IN THE CAFETERIA

FRIDAYTHURSDAYWEDNESDAYTUESDAYMONDAY

HuthrooB

ChOMdar.

Poor Bay Chicken.
Chili

LCC VagetabXe
Potato Cauliflower ● 14

Chili

Hollywood Turkey
Beef Toaeto Rice

Chill

Quick Veg. Bleque
Vegetable 6oup
Chill

Beef Hoodie

Mediterranean Chowder

Chili

riah » chips
:old cut Hero

)pen Pace Tcneto San.

Teriyakl Steak *52
Neat Loaf Sand.

Plasa

Riba ● 11

Diablo Haa San

Vegetarian San.

Baked Ban N/8auce

Plasa

Grilled Beef Sen

Heat Loaf

Turkey Pocket San

Sloppy Joe'a

rellew Squash
Sreaa Seans

Mexl Com

Broccoli in parlle
Butter.

Maabed Potatoes

Mixed Vegetable
Cerrota O'Brian

Buceini Hedley ● 42
Peas s Com

Lima Beans

Cauliflower 4 Cheeae

'reach Pries

ieef Cantonese w/HoodleSpaghettiBeef Narsele t 86 Scalloped Potatoes fi
HaB.

Savory Pork 4 53

tosh PuppiesCheese fi spinach Blin- Cheese Bnchiledas
fan. -- - ■

Rustle Vegetable PieMacaroni fi Cheesaa

'Ish fi ChipsTeriyakl SteakRibsBaked Ham W/SauceMeat Loaf
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TODAY Joan Aschim takes over as editor of The Daily,
submissions to Joan in ADM 210 or on E-mail or call her on

ext.

Send

2591.
>

New THIS MONTH in the Library:
This 'n That, Bette Davis

Campus Networking Strategies

Great Moments in Oregon History; A Collection of

Articles from Oregon Magazine.

<

<5

p

**★*★*★★★★**★★★★★******************★***★★★*************★**★***** ***********

( PRESENTERS SOUGHT FOR LEAGUE CONFERENCE

Innovation seeks applications from possible presenters for
- November 1 conference in St. Louis on "The Community

Celebrating Innovations in Instructional,
Seventy one-hour

The League for
its October 29

College and the Computer:
Administrative, and Telecommunications Applications,
foriims are being scheduled. Those who might want to talk about exemplary
programs and practices are invited to contact League Representative Larry
Warford in the President's Office, ext. 2302.

M

* Eugene Butler, music instructor at Johnson County I
Community College in Overland Park, Ks, requested |

permission to visit LCC's electronic music program,
which, according to his letter, has "garnered the
admiration of schools all over the country.

* John Gallagher, Eugene station manager
chair for Le Petit Adret, wrote in praise
study program. "...I believe
exciting dimension to the LCC offerings...(and) that we have only
begun to recognize (its) potential....

* Alice Kaseberg,
reports that for
community person has
Examination based upon coursework completed at LCC and self study
rather than completion of a standard, four-year engineering
program. She notes: "This again reminds
pre-engineering work at Lane is

. community people.

'S^oodUeiPS

II

for Horizon Air and board

of this international

that this program adds another

M

LCC instructor in Science and Mathematics,
the second time in the past two years, a

passed the Engineering Fundamentals

us how important our
to both college transfer and

II

I SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS [

Congratulations to Judith Hadley and Sandy Farber, practicum students in
the Counseling Department. Both were recently honored by the Oregon
College Counseling Association (OCCA) for outstanding performance in the
area of college counseling. Judith was the winner of the Jim West Memorial
Scholarship, an award of $300 given to one graduate student in Oregon whose
major focus is college counseling. Sandy was a runner-up for the same
award. Both Judith and Sandy are working as counselors-in-traini ng at LCC

year, providing career, academic, and personal counseling to LCC
Rich Freund, Counseling, ext. 2204.

this

students.

I SUPER EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

The Social Security Administration is opening a new facility in
Washington, 20 minutes south of Seattle. There are
contact representative positions and 50 clerical

Pay rates range from $6.74 per hour to
For more information, contact the

ext. 2217. Joan Adams,

Auburn,

400(!)
positions available.
$9.34 per hour,
Employment/Placement Office, FOR 311,
Employment/Placement Office.



I Lcc JOB opportunity"!
Bookkeeper II, Financial Services, open to Financial Services Department
employees only, closing date: February 24.

I NEW TELEPHONE BOOKS AVAILABLE THIS WEEK [

The 1989 Eugene-Springfield telephone directories have arrived and will
be available for departments to pick up until the end of this week
(February 24). The books are available afternoons at the Warehouse,
which will also provide a recycling bin for your old books. For more
information, contact Donna Morgan, Campus Services, ext. 2565.

comprehensive evaluations are due in
LATER THAN Tuesday, February 28.
before February 28 if you
that deadline.

COMPREHENSIVE EVALUATIONS

faculty
office NO

2583,

cannot complete a comprehensive evaluation by
The deadline for all

(performance evaluations) is June 9.

remember that

the Personnel Services

Please contact Trish, ext.

other faculty evaluations

A BIG THANKS 1 I

Thanks to everyone at LCC for being supportive in general, for taking
the time to give me pats on the back, and for offering me the
opportunity to spend a few weeks in a great job as editor of The Daily
and other tasks as assigned. Cheryl Alonso.

* it it♦ 9|C )|C I APS *** ADS *** ADS *** ADS I

WOMENSPACE LAP-A-THON FEBRUARY 25. Help support services for battered
women and children by swimming or sponsoring a swimmer. Wes Chamberlain
will be swimming for Health and PE Dept, and is looking for sponsors.
Sue Thompson or Wes, Health and PE, ext. 2545.

MOVING OUT OF COUNTRY—MUST SELLl New, mini-size
office/dorm size; still in box—$70 or offer,
sofa; light blue cushion—$75.
Honda Elite 250 scooter;

windshield and basket; low

King-size waterbed—$50. Timothy Brown, 746-6390.

fridge with freezer;
Large, papa-san wicker

New wicker peacock high-back chair—$25.
beautiful burgandy; gold wheels, custom
miles and freeway legal—a steal at $800.

HOW MUCH IS THAT PUPPY...? Six-month-old male Scotty for sale; AKC
papers available. Adorable but not the dog for a lazy 61 year
old—$200. Virginia Rules, 746-8524.

FOR SALE: Commodore 64 w/keyboard, disk drive, lots of games, some blank
di$ks—$215 or best offer. Linda Myers, 344-6483 evenings.

FOR SALE: 1986 Honda Rebel 250 cc highway bike; 3000 miles—$950. Man's
black leather riding boots, size 7—$45. Double-breasted, fringed white

, leather riding jacket, size 40—$100. Medium-size white helmet—$25.
Joyce Kommer, Art/Applied Design, ext. 2109.

ASjlF 8 CHILDREN (SIX ADOPTED) WEREN'T ENOUGH! My sister-in-law is now
taking in a family (9-13 members) of Christian Russian immigrants who do
not speak English. Needs commercial-size cookware, pots, and/or pans
that someone would be willing to part with cheap. Roxanne, Study
Skills, ext. 2440 or 747-1423 evenings/weekends.

FOR SALE: NEW 5-1/4" DS/DD floppy diskettes, 100% certified—$.50 ,

Desk-top diskette files; hold 70 diskettes—$5. Epson 80-column printer
ribbons—$4. Other computer supplies available. Mike Palandri,
Computer Services, ext. 2867 or 343-4213.

FOR SALE: Pentax

skylight filter.
Also Pentax

Purchasing, ext.

Camera - 35mm K-1000 w/leather case, 1:2 - 50mm lens,
52mm - 85B filter*, and two 52mm polarizing filters.

1:4 - 200mm telephoto lens. All for $225. Steve Evans,
2453 or 687-2150.

WANTED DEAD OR ALIVE: RECYCLE PAPER: Call Jim Dieringer of Campus
Ministry, ext. 2850, to arrange for drop box and pick up.

Single, female,
at LCC and Ph.D.

excellent references and experience
and Athletics, ext.

EXPERIENCED HOUSESITTER AVAILABLE from June 1989.

animal lover; part-time health education instructor
graduate student at U of 0 with
housesitting for LCC faculty. Amaya Gillespie, PE
2215 or 484-4805 (private).

BC
3V
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Joan Aschim, Editor, Ext. 2591

CURRY GOES TO WASHINGTON

LCC Board of Education member Charlene Curry is a member of the Oregon
community college delegation that travels to Washington, D.C., February
26-28 to update Oregon congressional representatives on what's happening at
community colleges. The delegation includes about a dozen community
college board members and presidents from around the state. The activity
is sponsored by the Association of Community College Trustees as part of
its National Legislative Seminar.

CHILD CARE TELECONFERENCE FEATURES V.P. BELCHER

An interactive national teleconference on childcare issues can be seen

Friday, March 3, from 8:45 to 10; 30 a.m. in the LCC Boardroom. Live from
Grossmont Community College near San Diego, California, Vice President of
Instruction Jacqueline Belcher joins a distinguished panel of educators and
national leaders to discuss the economic development issues of providing
adequate, affordable childcare for our nation's families. Key issues
include community colleges' role in childcare provision and training,
childcare as an economic investment for communities, the role of business
and industry in providing childcare for employees, and pending federal and
state legislation. LCC Board member Mary Unruh will address the audience
at 8:45 a.m. and facilitate questions for an open phone line after the
presentation. For more information, contact Cynde Leathers, 726-2260; or
Jan Sprague, Health Occupations, ext. 2617.

ELECTRONIC MUSIC CELEBRATION BEGINS TOMORROW

LCC Performing Arts presents guest artists Jill Fraser and Don Muro in
workshops and performances beginning tomorrow. Registration and ticket
sales are still open. For more information, contact Performing Arts, ext.
2209.

CURRICULUM MEETING

The Curriculum Approval Committee will meet Tuesday, February 28, 1989
New courses and course revisions will be

Members and curriculum developers are encouraged to attend.

in the Board Room.at 3:30 p.m.
discussed.

FACULTY EVALUATIONS DUE

Comprehensive faculty evaluations are due in Personnel Services by
Tuesday, February 28. If you have deadline problems, contact Trish, ext.
2583.

THREE SEEK SEAT ON LCC BOARD

Three people have filed applications for the Zone 3 seat, which will be
vacated June 30 when Charlene Curry steps down. Zone 3 covers Springfield.
The candidates are Kenneth P. Cerotsky, Patty G. Riggs, and Larry L. Mann.
Cerotsky currently serves on the Budget Committee. Riggs currently serves
on the state PERS board. Mann is a former LCC student. Curry has served
12 years on the board.

APPLICATIONS SOUGHT FOR ELDON G. SCHAFER ENDOWMENT

The LCC Foundation's Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation

Committee is accepting applications from faculty and staff for the 1989
award now until April 14. To obtain an application and guidelines, contact
Joe Farmer, LCC Foundation, ext. 2810.

THANKS GO TO STAFF OF VALLEY RIVER CENTER OPEN HOUSE

President Carter writes, "I want to give my belated thanks to staff who
were involved in the Valley River Open House, I regret very much that I
was out of town and was unable to attend on either day. The enthusiastic
response and positive comments are coming in every day, which should be
gratifying for your efforts. I did have an opportunity to see a 10-minute
video prepared by students in the Mass Communications Department. Your
presentations and the total Open House were very well done."



SO:CC PRESIDENT LAUDS VALLEY RIVER CENTER OPEN HOUSE

! President Robert L. Barber of Southwestern Oregon Community College
I was very

he wrote in a

"Your staff should be

visited the LCC Valley River Center Open House last week,
proud to be a member of the community college family,
letter to President Carter dated February 17.
commended for the superior job they did in representing all community
colleges."

MORE THANKS

Joyce Kofford thanks all staff

"We received lots of good feedback from Valley River Center,
their biggest weekend since Christmas,
from LCC felt good about the weekend,
programs we have here at LCC and

a long time and also met new people,
professional manner and
opportunity awaits them here at LCC. Thanks again.

who participated in the Open House.
It was

Nearly everyone I talked with
Some people learned about

others met people they hadn't seen for
We presented ourselves in a highly

let the public know what an excellent
II

CLASS SCHEDULE REVIEWED

More than 30 staff members attended the class schedule review

meeting on February 13. Schedules from other schools were reviewed and
suggestions for improvement were noted. The next step in this major
review is to conduct an evening of small group sessions with students
and prospective students. Results of the review process should be seen
in!the fall schedule. For more information, contact Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.

A NOTE FROM THE EDITOR

Thank you for a warm reception at LCC. I'm looking forward to

ge“(:ting to know each of you and serving your news and information
needs. Please call or drop by anytime. Joan Aschim, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2591.

ADS

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING GUIDELINES

The classified advertising section of The Daily is a free service
for staff. It is limited to casual rather than commercial use. Users

are required to supply their full name and the name of the department
with which they are affiliated. Ads are run at least once and repeated
if I space permits.

WOMENSPACE LAP-A-THON FEBRUARY 25. Help support services for battered
women and children by swimming or sponsoring a swimmer. Wes Chamberlain
will be swimming for Health and PE Dept, and is looking for sponsors.
Sue Thompson or Wes, Health and PE, ext. 2545.

FOR SALE: 1986 Honda Rebel 250 cc highway bike; 3000 miles—$950. Man's
black leather riding boots, size 7—$45. Double-breasted, fringed white
leather riding jacket, size 40—$100. Medivun-size white helmet—$25,

Joyce Kommer, Art/Applied Design, ext. 2109.

AS IF 8 CHILDREN (SIX ADOPTED) WEREN'T ENOUGH! My sister-in-law is now
taking in a family (9-13 members) of Christian Russian immigrants who do
not speak English. Needed: commercial-size cookware, pots, and/or pans
that someone would be willing to part with cheap. Roxanne Flowerday,
Study Skills, ext. 2440 or 747-1423 evenings/weekends.

WANTED: RECYCLE PAPER: Call Jim Dieringer of Campus Ministry, ext,
2850, to arrange for drop box and pick up.

EXPERIENCED HOUSESITTER AVAILABLE from June 1989.

anilmal lover; part-time health education instructor
graduate student at U of O with excellent references

housesitting for LCC faculty. Amaya Gillespie, PE
2215 or 484-4805 (private).

Single,
at LCC

female,
and Ph.D,

and experience
and Athletics, ext.

HO$T A FOREIGN STUDENT. Thinking about summer? You can host a student
frbm France, Spain, Mexico or Germany to share your family life for four
to six weeks. The students are ages 13 through 20. Feunilies and
students are matched according to common interests. For more
information, contact Edana Paz, English & Foreign Language, ext. 2419;
or 1747-7867.
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BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEES FORMED

The LCC Budget Committee formed subcommittee teams and reviewed the
budgeting process and funding picture with administration on Wednesday
night, February 22. Subcommittee membership for the 1989-90 budget is as
follows:

Administrative Services: Catherine Lauris, Larry Perry, members; Dick
Hillier, staff.

Instruction: Charlene Curry, Martin Lewis, Mae Westfall Cook, James B.
Pitney, members; Jacquee Belcher, staff.

Student Services: Mary Unruh, C. Peter Sorenson, Cindy Weeldreyer,
members; Bob Marschall, staff.

Office of the President: Chuck Ivey, Kenneth P. Cerotsky, members;
Larry Warford, staff. One vacancy exists on the Administrative Services
subcommittee and will be assigned to the committee member to be appointed
by Chuck Ivey.

STUDENT SHOWCASE

Performing Arts students showcase their talents tomorrow at noon on the
theater Main Stage. The performance is free and includes both theater and
music.

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT VISIT CANCELLED

Tomorrow's campus visit by area high school students in the College
High Program has been cancelled due to staff illness,
rescheduled for spring term.

The visit will be

KLCC INSTALLS TRANSLATOR TO SERVE SISTERS AREA

KLCC FM has recently installed a translator to rebroadcast its quality
programming to listeners in the Sisters area. The translator, located
southwest of Black Butte Ranch, will serve Sisters, Black Butte Ranch, and
areas in between.

KLCC will be broadcasting at 90.3 FM with 10 watts of power, the legal
The Sisters translator may eventually serve asFCC limit for translators,

a relay to a future Mt. Grizzly translator to serve the Redmond, Prineville
and Madras areas.

The new translator at Black Butte may incidentally improve the signal
to listeners in Bend, who pick up KLCC at 88.9 FM. KLCC is committed to
serving areas in Central Oregon that were previously unable to hear the
quality programs it provides.

THEFTS NOTED

Thefts of credit cards, money, and other items from personal work areas
have occurred during the last six months, says V.P. for Administrative
Services, Dick Hillier. "It's unfortunate this message has to go out," he
adds. "Please secure your valuables."

STATE COMMUNITY COLLEGE ENROLLMENT GROWING

Full-time equivalent (FTE) enrollment at Oregons 16 community colleges
this academic year is projectd to to^l 55,412. That's 4.8 percent higher
than last year, and is the highest enrollment in seven years and the third
consecutive year of growth. The historical peak enrollment occurred in
1980-81, when the total FTE was 57,667. linterestingly, the FTE for the
Oregon State System of Higher Education was reported to be 53,500 during
fall term of this year. Sources: Office of Community College Services of
State Department of Education, and the Portland Oregonian.

APPLY NOW FOR REMAINING FUNDS '

Only $700 remains in the classified training, and development fund for
activities to take place April 1 - June 30. Applications for funds should
be submitted immediately, as they are expected to go quickly. Contact
Trish Kocher, Personnel Serivces, ext. 2283.

CURRICULUM MEETING REMINDER

The Curriculum Approval Committee meets tomorrow at 3:30 p.m.
Board Room to discuss new courses and course revisions.

in the



FEDERAL GRANT DEADLINES APPROACHING

! LCC subscribes to the Guide to Federal Assistance. The Guide

aprovides information and application deadlines for federal grants. The
following deadlines may be of interest.

April-May 15: Bicentennial Education Grants
May 1: Postsecondary Drug Prevention PRogram

Challenge Grants in Huanities
Ethics and Value Studies

May 3: Design Arts
May 15: Veterans Education Outreach Program

I May 19: Media Arts, National Services, NEA
j May 20: Interarts Programs, NEA
I For more information, contact Sara Baz, Grant Resource Library,

ext. 2268.

ADULT ED AT LANE COUNTY HOME AND GARDEN SHOW j
I Demonstrations of wok cooking, gardening, sewing and other sub;i^ects

taught in Adult Education classes will be performed by instructors at
the Lane County Home and Garden Show March 9-12 at the fairgrounds.
Adult Ed particiaptes in both the spring show and the fall Home
Improvement Show every year. The half-hour demonstrations usually draw

a large crowd and promote LCC, says Coordinator Shannon Kracht.

ADS

APPLIED LEARNING RESOURCES CENTER NEEDS FURNTITURE. Needed: round or

rectangular table, chairs, bookcases, coffee tables, waste baskets;

upholstered items such as chairs, couches, loveseats; computers and
computer desks. Please consider donating to the ALRC. Contact Maxine
Frauman, ESL, ext. 2253.

FOR SALE: 1986 Honda Rebel 250 cc highway
bike; 3000 miles—$950. Man's black leather riding boots, size 7—$45.
Double-breasted, fringed white leather riding jacket, size 40—$100.
Medium-size white helmet—$25. Joyce Kommer, Art/Applied Design, ext.
2109.

FOR SALE: 1972 Mercury Monterey with A/C, radio, new water pump, good
tites.

and two cases of oil included in the $600 cost.

Health, ext. 2665; or 484-9155 5-9 p.m.

Two additional studded tiresCLean, good condition, one owner.
Sharon Kealoha,Student

TOWARD TEACHING EXCELLENCE: Contracted and long-term part-time
instructors are invited to participate in quarter-long Teaching
Improvement Process (TIP). Apply for spring quarter '89 or fall quarter
●90. Contact Sharon Thomas, English Dept., ext. 2419.

THURSDAY FRIDAYMONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY

Vegetable Cheese 129
Beef Nooclle « 82

Chile

Oilled Beef Veg # 10
ChiOcen Gumbo

Chili

Beef Barley
Scottish & 80

Chili

4ome Style Split Pea #2
Savory Chicken
Chili

Ham & Bean

Svusner Veg Pot #32
Chili

Vel^Alfred #27
Omelette Picnic

Fish Wich/Cole Slaw

BBQ Chicken

Turkey Grill
3 Cheese San

Roast Beef

Pizza

Curried Tuna Melts #14

Baked Ham W/Sauce
Pizza

Farmers Brunch

Baked Fish

Veg Hero #4
Hot Pastrami/Krout on R

Mixed Veg
Buttered Beets

Ranch Fries

Spinach
Cauliflower

Rice

Broccoli

Stewed Tomatoes

Scalloped Pptatoes

Peas & Hushrooins

Corn

Noodles

3reen Beans £ Onions

tfellow Squash

Parsley Buttered Potato

Florentine Beef Ba|;e#7 Cajun Chicken Jambalay Lasagne Italian Beef Patties

W/Gravy

Beef Burgundy W/Noodles

Gardener's Delight
« 94

Zucchini Pancakes

#73
Vegetable Cheese Bake
* 49

Broccoli Cheese Quiche 3gg Roll w/Fried Rice

BBQ Chicken Baked FishRoast Beef Veal Alfred Baked Ham W/Sauce


